

Board of Advisors Hadley Arkes Brent Bozell Gerard Bradley Linda Chavez Robert Destro Keith Fournier Laura Garcia Robert George Mary Ann Glendon Alan Keyes Stephen Krason Lawrence Kudlow Thomas Monaghan Thomas Reeves Patrick Riley Robert Royal Ronald Rychlak Russell Shaw William Simon, Jr. Joseph Varacalli Paul Vitz

Chairman Board of Directors Walter Knysz, Jr.

George Weigel

Board of Directors
Raymond Arroyo
Msgr. Robert Batule
Alan Cheskey
John Dolan
Erin Mersino
Anthony O'Boyle
Francis Schroeder
Michael Schwartz
Theodore Vargas
Richard Walawender

Vice President Bernadette Brady-Egan

President
William Donohue

June 9, 2023

Hon. Jim Banks Chairman, House Armed Services Committee 2418 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Rep. Banks:

Your critical comments on the Pentagon's diversity and inclusion policies are very much appreciated.

As a Catholic civil rights leader, and as a veteran of the U.S. Air Force, I am appealing to you and your colleagues to launch a hearing on the Pentagon's latest irresponsible statement on this issue. On June 7, Gil Cisneros, the Pentagon's undersecretary for personnel and readiness, was quoted as saying that the "LGBTQ plus and other diverse communities are *under attack*, just because they are different (my italics)."

This is patently false. Not a single attack was cited by Cisneros nor any other military spokesperson. Space Force Chief Operating Officer Lt. Gen. DeAnna was more pointed, saying, "more than 400 anti-LGBTQ-plus laws" have been introduced in the states this year.

In other words, laws passed by state legislators protecting children from sex-reassignment surgery, and irreversible hormonal damage, are now considered by the U.S. armed forces to be an "attack" on queer and trans persons.

Where is the military getting this propaganda?

At the same time these two Pentagon comments were made, the two most prominent LGBT organizations in the nation were making similar remarks. On June 6, the Human Rights Campaign (HRC) said, "LGBTQ+ Americans are living in a *state of emergency* (my emphasis)."

HRC cited a new report, *LGBTQ+ Americans Under Attack*, to buttress its point. What is the basis of this alleged "attack"? It cites "more than 75 anti-LGBTQ+ bills that have been signed into law this year alone...." Again, attempts to stop children from having their genitals mutilated are now considered by the U.S. military to be an "attack" on queers and trans persons.

Sarah Kate Ellis, president and CEO of GLAAD, chimed in, referencing the same legislative effort to safeguard the health and wellbeing of children. She said, "This is a *terror campaign* against our community (my italics)." She provided no examples of terrorism against anyone.

This is an invidious scare campaign. It is designed to impugn the motives of lawmakers who want to protect children from chemical castration, and similar kinds of operations. In the name of human rights, these activists are falsely screaming that their constituents are "under attack" by those waging a "terror campaign" against them, triggering a "state of emergency."

It is all a pernicious lie.

I urge the Armed Services Committee in the House and Senate to inquire why the military is taking its cues on this issue from extremists. These activists are working against the best interests of children, and that of the United States. Someone in the military must be held accountable.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

illiam A. Donohue, Ph.D.

President

cc: Members of the House and Senate Armed Services Committees